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believes that it was appropriate to make a distinction between the national practice of

"obligation" and "recommendations" by dealing with them separately in paragraphs 1

and 2. Also, the third paragraph of the commentaries clearly notes which provisions

constitute the obligations that are stipulated in draft guidelines 3, 4 and 8 for protecting

the atmosphere, and the fifth paragraph of the commentaries reaffirms that these

obligations refer to the existing obligations of States under international law. However,

the scope of "recommendations" is rather unclear in the commentaries, and the

explanation on the scope of "recommendations" would be much more accessible if it was

explicitly noted in the main text rather than a footnote.

Secondly, my delegation supports the approach in draft guideline 11 for achieving

compliance. In particular, the two measures that can be taken to achieve compliance,

namely "facilitative procedures" and "enforcement procedures", are well explained and

clearly portrayed within the content structure as well as through the explanation providedthe 8.16 Tm
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Regarding new draft guidelines 7 and 9, my delegation welcomes the adoption of these

draft guidelines, which concern the reservations and termination or suspension of

provisional application. Given that States do not have any practice related to the

reservations and termination of provisional applications, these new guidelines should be

reviewed cautiously. Thus, my delegation supports draft guidelines 7, in which the

phrase "in accordance with the relevant rules of the 1969 Vienna Convention on the Law

of Treaties, applied mutatis mutandis'" was inserted. This phrase was also inserted in

draft guideline 9.

Regarding the draft model clauses, I have doubts about whether it is appropriate to make

a set of draft model clauses on this topic. My delegation would like to express its concern

about the ILC's elaboration of model clauses on provisional application as this could be

deemed as encouraging States to apply a treaty or a part of a treaty provisionally.

Notwithstanding that guideline 



clarifies their 




